
On Saturday, September 27, 1980 at 8 p.m. we had a dinner party and 
program to celebrate the 75th year of Las Palmas Lodge.  
 
The evening started with a Shish Kabob 
dinner prepared by Mary Perch and the 
dates and was served by the members 
of Jobs Daughters.  The committee that 
planned the evening were Wayne Hearn, 
P.M. (1956), Al Dadmun PM (1963), 
Michael W. Reynolds, Robert Paden 
(Secretary), and Wm. Wharton.   

 
Items of historical value 
were on display in the 
lobby and the card room.  
A slide picture 
presentation which 
depicted Masonry in 
California and Fresno from 
the early days to the 
present was given 
following dinner.  The 

slide show had been prepared by Michael Reynolds and Wayne Hearn. 
 

In addition to 200 Lodge regulars, most of the Officers of Grand 
Lodge and many of the inspectors from the Central Valley were 
in attendance.  The Most Worshipful Vernon L. Gordon, Grand 
Master of Masons in California presented Bro Lloyd Wilbur 
Kiggins with a Golden Veterans award for having been a Mason 
in good standing for 50 years.   

 
The evening was concluded by Brother 
Gordon and me cutting a 4 layer 
birthday cake and everybody being 
served cake.   
 


